

February 29, 2024

Chairwoman Kathleen Peters Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 315 Court Street Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022, until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Ryan Quattlebaum President & CEO

AdventHealth North Pinellas Hospital



Chairwoman Kathleen Peters
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners
315 Court Street
Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Keri Eisenbeis Chief of Staff

Cc: Agency for Health Care Administration

for endi



February 28, 2024

Chairwoman Kathleen Peters
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners
315 Court Street
Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters.

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Glenn Romig

Chief Financial Officer

Cc: Agency for Health Care Administration

HCA Florida Largo Hospital 727.588.5200 20114th St SW Largo, FL 33770



February 28th, 2024

Chairwoman Kathleen Peters
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners
315 Court Street
Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,



Chairwoman Kathleen Peters Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 315 Court Street Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Maria Caruso

Chief Financial Officer

Marie Carreso

HCA Florida Pasadena and St. Petersburg Hospitals



Chairwoman Kathleen Peters
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners
315 Court Street
Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Maria Caruso

Chief Financial Officer

HCA Florida Pasadena and St. Petersburg Hospitals

aria Caruso

Office of the President

600 5th Street S St. Petersburg, FL 33701 P. 727-898-7455 F. 727-767-2835



February 28, 2024

Chairwoman Kathleen Peters
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners
315 Court Street
Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

K. Alicia Schulhof, FACHE

President



Chairwoman Kathleen Peters Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 315 Court Street Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022, until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

Kindred Healthcare - Coastal Region

Regional Controller

Steven J. Hart

ORLANDO HEALTH®

ORLANDO HEALTH BAYFRONT HOSPITAL 701 6TH St. S. St. Petersburg, FL 33701 Tel (727) 823-1234

February 29, 2024

Chairwoman Kathleen Peters Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 315 Court Street Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairwoman Peters,

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Sincerely,

John Moore

President, Orlando Health Bayfront Hospital

Senior Vice President, Orlando Health



OF CLEARWATER

February 28, 2024

Madam Chairwoman Kathleen Peters Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 315 Court Street Clearwater, FL 33756

Honorable Ms. Peters:

We write to express our commitment to supporting Pinellas County as it ensures local hospitals can immediately participate in the hospital directed payment program (DPP).

By signing this letter, we agree to take any actions required by Pinellas County, provided that the County's legal counsel has agreed that such actions are in accordance with all relevant laws and regulations, as it adopts a hospital special assessment ordinance and levies a special assessment rate supporting an intergovernmental transfer for directed payment program Year 3. Timely rate passage will enable hospitals in our area—which falls in Medicaid Managed Care Region 5—to obtain a uniform increase in the rate of Medicaid reimbursement for Medicaid services provided to Floridians from October 1, 2022 until September 30, 2023.

In addition to supporting the County as it unlocks this Year 3 opportunity, we commit to supporting both the state and the county government as they work to allow Region 5 hospitals to partake in the DPP for the next program year and any future year in which the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services approves this program.

We remain deeply committed to serving Florida's indigent population. We are grateful for the state's willingness to help us sustain that mission by exploring novel funding solutions like the DPP. We look forward to partnering with you to unlock this and similar funding opportunities for years to come.

Respectfully.

Joshua Rodriguez

CWO/Managing Director

C: Agency for Health Care Administration

Office: 727.541.2646 • www.windmoor.com • Fax: 727.541.4402